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Guest Speakers/Programs for 2013 
 

Saturday, October 12th, 9:00 am - 3:00 pm: Family History Fair at Faith Christian School, 

Williams Bay, WI 

 

Tuesday, November, 5th, 6:30 pm:  DNA Research - Penny Kresl explains the use of DNA 

 in genealogical research.  

 

Tuesday, December 3rd, 6:00 pm: Christmas Pot Luck and Bingo 

 Election of officers (vice-president, secretary, & 2 board members).  

Donôt forget to bring an item for Lakeland Animal Shelter! 
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From the Presidentõs Desk 

 

Our Family History Fair is slated for October 12th at Faith Christian School in Williams 

Bay, with Burlington Genealogical joining us for the presentation.  My thanks to our vice-

president Pat Blackmer for her efforts in setting up the particulars.   Working together with 

Pat are Kay Sargent and Chris Brookes, and they were joined by Deb Ketchum working at 

the library preparing the handout bags.   

 

We are anticipating a great turnout, which includes our society members as well.  We need to 

support the presenters for all of the effort that has gone into this presentation! 

 

On September 17th and the 28th, we presented programs at the Terraces complex in Lake 

Geneva.  We had a lot of interest on both occasions, and earned some all-important money 

for the society.  The attendees were excited about the fact that so much information is avail-

able on the internet to help them search their ancestorôs data.   Sylviaôs ñStories of Your 

Lifeò went over very well and we may well be returning for another presentation in the fu-

ture. 

 

Our 25th anniversary celebration dinner was a huge success (at least I thought so) and we 

had 21 members there to help celebrate who received certificates thanking them for their ser-

vice to the society as well as good wishes sent in by former officers who could not be with 

us but wanted to acknowledge this achievement.  We are looking forward to many more 

years of success in the pursuit of our goals. 

 

Martha is currently preparing certificates for those who could not be in attendance to thank 

them for their support in the past many years and to have something to remember this mile-

stone, so look forward to receiving your copy. 

 

Iôm always open to any suggestions and/or comments from our Society members.  You can 

contact me at the email address or phone number shown on the back page of this newsletter.  

 
 

  Beginning our 26th year!! 
      

Mike Hay - WCGS President 
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Do You Just Belong  

 

In the January-February 2009 newsletter Volume 18 issue 3, then president, Bud Tweed, 

published this poem which was given to him by his Aunt Gertie, who was a very active 

member of several societies.  It has as much importance today as it did in 2009.  Please 

read it carefully.  This is posted in memory of Bud. 

Are you an active member 

The kind that would be missed 

Or are you just contented 

That your name is on the list? 

 

Do you attend the meetings 

And mingle with the crowd 

Or do you stay at home 

And crab, both long and hard? 

 

Do you take an active part 

To help your society along 

Or are you satisfied to be 

The kind who ñjust belongò? 

 

There is quite a program scheduled 

That means success if done 

And it can be accomplished 

With the help of everyone. 

 

So attend the meetings regularly 

And help with hand and heart 

Donôt be just a member 

But take an active part. 

 

Think this over. 

Are we right or are we wrong? 

Are you an active member 

Or do you just belong? 

M&M Tips  

 

Burlington Genealogical Society is putting on 

ñTips on using Family Search (the free genealogy 

website)ò, Wednesday, October 16, 2013, 7-9 pm. 

Burlington Gateway building.  Free program, 

guests welcome.  Bring your laptop, if you wish: 

free WI-FI at the meeting. 

ððððððððð 

 

Weôre going to decorate a Christmas tree at the 

Walworth County Historical Society this year.  

We have to supply the tree.  Does anyone have a 

tree they are planning to replace or know anyone 

who is planning to get rid of a fake Christmas tree 

that we can have for this?   

ððððððððð 

 

I know itôs early, but please think about the 

Christmas potluck and send some ideas for the 

main dish.  We had fried chicken last year, and 

barbecued pork the year before. Although, I could 

eat fried chicken every day, some people arenôt 

that fond of the bird. 

ððððððððð 

 

For those of you who receive Word documents in 

email, but do not own Microsoft Word, download 

the free program Open Office. 

http://www.openoffice.org/download/   It will al-

low you to open,  read, and modify .doc and .docx 

files.  If someone sends you a .docx file (the 

newer version of Word) and you have an older 

version of Word, you can save the file as a .doc 

using Open Office then use the file in your version 

of Word if you wish. I do this because Iôm more 

familiar with Word although I can use Open Of-

fice as well.   

http://www.openoffice.org/download/
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AROUND THE COUNTY TIDBITS 
                                                                    by Shirley Sisk  

Millard - Mrs. Ernest Mayhew, of Spring Prai-
rie, visited her mother, Mrs. W. A. Owens, and 
sister, Mrs. E. Webber, last week.--------Mrs. 
C. H. Taylor has gone to Battle Ground, Indi-
ana, to visit a sister.--------Mrs. W. T. Finch, of 
Buena Prk, Chicago, is spending a few weeks 
with relatives at the Gray farm.  (Delavan Re-
publican, Wed., August 27, 1890) 
  

Lyons - Mrs. Phoebe Healey is entertaining 
her sister, Mrs. Robinson, from Genesee Co., 
N. Y., and also a niece from the same place.--
------The oyster supper last Tuesday evening 
was a pleasant feature of the week's pro-
gramme.  Mrs. G. V. Weeks and Mr. and Mrs. 
O. Gillett furnished some excellent music 
which was much enjoyed by all.  The society 
cleared $13.35.--------Mrs. Gill has moved to 
Geneva, where she will spend the winter.-------
-Mr. Chas. Stubbs has purchased Mrs. Hub-
bard's house and his family is now nicely set-
tled in the same.  (Delavan Republican, Wed., 
Nov. 18, 1889) 
  

Darien - Mr. L. Bradburn, of Hampshire, Ill., is 
visiting his sister, Mrs. Marks--------Mr. Wm. 
Dodge, of Springfield is visiting his sister, Mrs. 
H. Wright.--------On account of poor health Mr. 
Will Gunning will remain in town for the pre-
sent.--------Mr. C. Rockwell sold his village 
residence on Saturday to I. L. Saxton for 
$1,000.  Mr. Rockwell now expects to move 
his family to Missouri, where his son John re-
sides.  (Delavan Republican, Wed., Nov. 18, 
1889) 
  

Allen Grove - Louis Mosher was in town 
over Sunday and on Monday moved his family 
down beyond Freeport, Ill., where he has a 
good position as section foreman.--------Mrs. J. 
Conry went to Chicago last Saturday for a visit 
with her daughter, Mrs. J. Kraus.--------Mrs.  

James McKinney, mother of Mr. A. E. McKin-
ney, of this place, died in Chicago last Fri-
day.  The body was brought here on Satur-
day evening, the funeral being held at the 
home of A. E. McKinney.  Burial took place at 
Mount Phillipp cemetery.  (Delavan Republi-
can, Thurs., June 14, 1900) 
  

North Sharon - 104 in the shade last Sunday-
-------The North Sharon creamery company is 
getting plenty of milk now-a-days as the Wal-
worth creamery is not running at present on 
account of a bursted boiler.--------Mr. and Mrs. 
Jack Tuck and children, of Beloit, have been 
visiting her sister, Mrs. Sherman Mereness, 
the past week.--------Mrs. Carrie Wright and 
son Earl, of Chicago, are visitors at E. P. 
Shager's.  (Delavan Republican, Thurs., Aug. 
9, 1900) 
  

Williams Bay - Messrs. John Pierce and 
Jonas Heminger of Fontana, shipped their 
goods to their new home in Clark county.-------
-Mr. Bensen has the foundation completed for 
his new residence in the north part of town.----
----Rev. Cotton has resigned his position as 
pastor at this place.  Mr. Cotton's work has 
been highly satisfactory for the past year and 
it should be regretted by every person of our 
prosperous village that satisfactory arrange-
ments could not be made to have the good 
work continued.  We earnestly hope that Mr. 
Cotton will meet with success in his new field 
and that the same will be appreciated.  -------- 
Mrs. Otis Dodge visited her sister, Mrs. Jo-
seph Lackey, a few days last week. (The En-
terprise, Thurs., Oct. 4, 1900) 
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Do You Know? 
                                            

By Marilyn Traver 

DOCUMENTATION IS NECESSARY  

 
Iôm sitting in the courthouse looking through the 

index of births. é..Hmmm, well this looks familiar. 

And this name and this name also and thereôs an-

other name I recognize. When I came across my first 

cousins names I had this weird feeling that Iôve done 

this before, years ago.  I donôt remember when or 

why, nor did I find any papers on it. I guess I wasnôt 

too serious at that time. Maybe someone had told 

me the records were public and I went just to see if I 

could find my birth record. I donôt remember it was 

soo long ago. I thought that next time Iôll make a list 

of what Iôm looking for and where I find it along 

with the research dates and keep that paper handy.  

Next time came and went with the same reaction. 

When I finally was really serious in research, I then 

realized how much time I was wasting, looking up 

the same things over and over again. But it did help 

in that the names began to feel like they were part of 

the family and also the process I was going through 

to get the information I needed was getting familiar. 

When doing something Iôm not familiar with, it 

takes me a little longer to accomplish what I want; 

until I understand the whyôs and what foreôs of what 

Iôm doing and what to expect. Then Iôm on a roll. 

 

I later looked at the websites and found a form for 

resources, to fill out when you looked for informa-

tion, whether you found it or not. I printed it out and 

started using it and what a time saver that became. I 

then was able to move on ahead. You can use the 

form anyway you want: by the date of your research, 

where, or a sheet for each name you researched, so 

you know exactly where you looked and possible 

notes as to where you want to research next. 

 

 You can create your own form to suit your needs. I 

created my own for the death, birth and marriage 

index records. Since I live too far away to drive to 

the courthouse anytime I want, I used Excel so I 

could sort anyway I wanted or needed to at any  

time.  I made columns for the DATE RE-

SEARCHED-NAME-BIRTH DATE-VOL,- PAGE- 

DATE INFO COPIED-OTHER INFO( sometimes 

used for parents names).  At the top of the page I put 

the name and town of the courthouse. I then pro-

ceeded to put down all the names I knew in my fam-

ily, keeping families in groups on the sheets. When 

going through the index at the courthouse, I literally 

wrote down every Wilcox name and other related 

surnames I could find. Then when I got home I 

would look over my lists of names and check what I 

needed the records for the next time and know ex-

actly where to look for it. For the marriage records I 

had a column for the spouse and date of marriage. If 

needed, the parents names (this helps when there 

isnôt any birth records). My death listing  helped me 

to find my gr-grandmother. In the index it was writ-

ten ñMrs. Franklin Wilcoxò not using her first name 

anywhere. I was passing this name up all the time 

until I did this listing and upon realizing that Frank-

lin was my gr-grandfather, I decided to check out 

Mrs. Wilcoxôs record. And his name was listed as 

husband. If I hadnôt written down the group of 

names I may not have known it was the person I 

needed, as I was only looking for the given first 

name. 

 

Documentation is important not only to save time 

but if you need to go back and get a certified copy, 

you know exactly where to look. This isnôt strictly 

for court records, but website information, maga-

zines and newspapers and any other source where 

you get information from. The olô timers realize 

how important this is and sometimes need to be re-

minded. But for you ónew comersô take heed and 

save your precious time for other researching. It 

really doesnôt take much time to write the date and 

location of the research, with name and page of 

book or other source. Just get into the habit of doing 

it and it will become second nature. 

 

Enjoy your researching knowing that you are doing 

a thorough job of it. 
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Genealogy Trivia Quiz 

 

While looking through Society records from the past for ideas for the Annual Dinner booklet, I discovered this 

quiz and put it into the Dinner booklet.  Several members at the dinner suggested that I put it in the newsletter 

along with the answers, so here it is. 

 

 

1. A ( ) bracket is used to indicate ______________________. 

 

2. Use _________________ only when recording information. 

  

3. Real Estate tax lists are found at the ___________________ office. 

  

4. 1790 was the year of the first American ________________. 

  

5. People were usually buried ___________ to where they lived. 

  

6. SASE means _________________________________. 

  

7. A surname is a ___________________ name. 

  

8. Always list your _____________________. 

  

9. Naturalization records prior to 1928 are found in the ______________ where naturalization took place. 

 

10.  One of the worldôs largest collections of genealogical material is found in 

________________________________. 

 

11.  The years of 1830-1860 were the years of the most ______________________ from Europe. 

 

12.  Donôt _______________ everything thatôs written. 

 

13. County lines have _______________ over the years. 

 

14. Always use a personôs _______________ name in genealogical research. 

 

15.  Most books on genealogy are found in section number _____ in the library. 

 

 

 

Answers:  

 1. maiden name     10. Salt Lake City 

 2. pencil      11. immigration 

 3. County treasurerôs     12. believe 

 4. census     13. changed 

 5. close (or near)     14. full legal (or given) 

 6. self-addressed stamped envelope    15. 900 

 7. last 

 8. sources 

 9. county 
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Program recap  

Our August meeting was the Ice Cream Social.  After a short 

meeting presided over by President Mike Hay, everyone 

helped themselves to ice cream, cookies, and various top-

pings.  We were then entertained by Chris Brookes in her role 

as Mrs. Asa Farr, a Civil War wife describing life while wait-

ing for her soldier to return home. 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

25th Annual Dinner Party 
 

The party was held at the Red Geranium in Lake Geneva, Wisconsin.  To commemorate our 25th year, every-

one present received a certificate for their support of our Society.  Donna Kjendlie and Peggy Gleich, both past

-presidents, could not attend the function but graciously sent letters that Martha Hay read.  More pictures on 

the next pages. 
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25th Annual Dinner Party 

 


